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CALENDAR OF,WEEKLY EVENTS

Oav
Scheduled Events for the Week of November 16th:

Event ,Time Room
Monday• Tuesday

Wednesday

Thursday

•
Friday

Saturday

•

Mr. Tunick-Civil Pro. Make-Up 3:30
Placement-Mr. Hobbs O.A. Inter-

view's
Mr. Bozzo-Graduation Committee

Meeting
PISCES-Organizational Meeting
Ms. Fisher-Women in Legal Educa-

tion Conference, Brmm Bag
Luncheon

Ms. Strauss-Appellate Advocacy
Oral Arguments

Placement-OCr Flush Party
Dean Cooney-Donovan Hall Meeting
International Law Society-First

Year Meeting ,
Mr. Walker-Appellate Advocacy

Oral Arguments
Mr. Sobel-Appellate Advocacy

Oral Arguments
Mr. Solum-Con. Law Make-Up
Mr. May-Con. Law Tutorial
Mr. Gold-Contracts Make-Up
Mr. Tunick-Computers and the

Law Make-Up
Ms. Kuehl-Contracts Review
Mr. IdeS-Tenured Faculty Mting.
Mr. Rothchild-Appellate Advocacy

Oral Arguments

10:30 - 11:30
12:15 - 1:00
12:00": 2:15
3:00 - 5:00
3:15 4:50
3:15 - 5:00
3:15 - 5:00
3:30 5:30
3:30 - 5:00
3:30 - 5:30
5:30 8:30

9:00 -
11:00 -
12:00 -
12:15 -

2:30
3":30-
4:00 -

Mr. Natali-Crim. Justice 12:00 -
Faculty Presentation-Mr. Pills- 12:15-

bury, "Oeath Penalty"
Ms. Strauss-Appellate Advocacy 2:30-

Oral Arguments
Mr. Sobel-Appellate Advocacy 3:00 -

Oral Arguments
Mr. Natali-Crim. Justice Tutoria111:00 -
Mr. Walker-Appellate Advocacy 12:00-

Oral Arguments
Mr. Gold-Library Committee
Ms. Michel-O of LT Make-Up
Adjunct Faculty Reception
Mr. Natali-Intramural Mock Trial

Competition
Mr. Vogel-Tax I Review
Mr. Natali-Evidence
Ms. Strauss-Appellate Advocacy

Oral Arguments
Sunday None
Monday None

12:00 -
1:00
5:00
6:00p-

4:30 ,MH
9:30a Room 3
2:00 OCR
1:00 Room 3
1:15 Casassa Rrn.

3:30 Casassa Rrn.
6:30 MC
6:00 Stu. Lounge

OCR
Room 3
OCR
Room 0

SH
Room 5
MH
Room 3

Room 2
Fac. Lounge
Room 5

2:00 MC
1:30 Fac. Lounge
6:30 MC
6:00 Room 0

12:00 MC
2:15 OCR
1:30 FCR
2:00 MH
7:00 Fac. Lounge

12:00a Room 0

10:00 - 12:00
10:00 - 12:00
11:00 3:30

Room 2
H'70
MC

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION OF ITEMS FOR THE SBA BULLETIN IS NOON
EACH WEDNESDAY. ALL ITEMS MUST BE TYPED DOUBLE-SPACED AND
TURNED IN TO RHONDA TART AGLIO IN THE DEAN'S SUITE OF THE BURNS
BUILDING FOR EDITING AND WORD PROCESSING BY THE DEPARTMENT OF
COMMUNICA TIONS. ALL SUBMISSIONS MUST INCLUDE FULL NAME AND
TELEPHONE NUMBER OF PERSON SUBMITTING THE ITEM. PLEASE CALL
FRAN PULLARA AT EXT. 1043 OR LILY KUO AT EXT. 1029 IF YOU HAVE
QUESTIONS.
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GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
Prof essor John Calmore will have a Housing
Law class make-up on Tuesday, November
17 from 6:00 - 7:30 p.m. in Classroom 5.

Professor Nora Quinn will have a make-up
session on Law of the Disabled and Elderly
on Wednesday, November 25 from 5:00 -
6:00 p.m. in Classroom 2.

Professor Mary-Lynne Fisher will discuss
the recent AALS Workshop on Women in
Legal Education on Tuesday, November 17
at 12:15 p.m. in the Casassa Room. Bring
your lunches.

INTRAMURAL MOCK TRIAL
COMPETITION

Professor Natali announces that the
Intramural Mock Trial Competition will be
held on Friday, November 20 at 5:00 p.m.
This competition will serve two purposes:

1) The top six finishers will constitute the
Mock Trial Team for the Regional
Competition held in February 1988.

2) The top four finishers will compete for
the Byrne Award in March or early April
1988.

The competition is open to everyone in the
Law School whether or not you have had
Trial Advocacy. It is not necessary to be
nominated by a Professor. Copies of the
problem may be obtained from Liz Luk in
the Faculty Support Office beginning
October 30 through November 8.

During the week of November 8, Professor
Natali will publish a list of the times the
competitors should appear at Courtroom D.
Be at least 15 minutes early because there
are usually a number of cancellations.

In the past Professor Natali has been
beleaguered with phone calls and questions
concerning the assignment and schedule
which are self-explanatory. Please attempt
to understand the material and only see
Professor Natali during his office hours:

Tuesdays & Wednesdays: 11:00 - 12:00 Noon
Thursdays: 1:00 - 3:00 p.m.

CHRISTIAN LEGAL SOCIETY
BIBLE STUDY

The Christian Legal Society's weekly Bible
study meets Wednesdays, from 12:15 -
12:55 p.m. in the Campus Ministry Office.
All interested students are invited to attend.
Feel free to bring lunch. Our Bible studies
focus on making our faith relevant to our
law school education.

Come enjoy the fellowship, support and
encouragemen t.
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THANKSGIVING SERVICES •There will be two special Thanksgiving
services held in the Chapel the week of
November 23. On Tuesday, November 24 at
12:15 p.m., a Thanksgiving Mass will be
celebrated. On Wednesday, November 25 at
12:15 p.m., Dr. Karl Kniseley will conduct
a special Thanksgiving service. All are
invited to these two services.

On the last weekend of January (Friday
evening the 29th through Sunday morning
the 31st) there will be a retreat for law '
school students at the Jesuit center in Santa
Barbara. The retreat will be quiet time of
prayer and reflection, explicitly Christian
in theme. The cost will be about $50 per
person. For further information, see Father
Moodie, Nina DeCew or Mike Fennegan.

PROJECT FOR THE HOMELESS

There will be a Thanksgiving Food Drive
for the Homeless through- donation of food
or money. All donations will be sent to the
St. Francis Center for the homeless
regardless of race, sex or' denomina tion. •
Food donation boxes will be located in the
Student Lounge and in the Campus Ministry
Office from Monday, November 16 through
Wednesday, November 18. Non-perishable
goods such as canned goods, dried goods and
baby food have proven to be the most
useful in the past. Monetary donations,
which are tax deductible, can be given to
your SBA Representatives or Father Moodie
and will be used tiy the St. Francis Center
to purchase perishable goods.

Your generosity will be greatly appreciated!

JESSUP MOOT COURT

The Jessup International Law Moot Court
team members chosen after written and oral
competitions are: Rosette Candry, Joe
Trojan, Alan Tzinberg, Ralph Brown and
Geralyn Per pall. Congratulations to these
students and to all who participated in the
competition. •
PUBLIC SUPPORT INTEREST
GROUP

A new student organization is being formed
for the purpose of raising money and other
support for public interest law firms.
Students wishing to help are requested to
join Michael Boggs, David Myers and Tim
Neal at noon on Tuesday, November 17 in
Classroom 3 for our first organizational
meeting.
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ATTENTION: FIRST YEAR
STUDENTS

Would you like to comment on Development
of Legal Thought? Leslie Reeks is writing
an article for the Loyola Reporter and
would like to hear what you have to say
about DL T. All respondents will remain
anonymous. The article will not be
submitted before second semester. It is
intended to be from the student's point of
view.

Those interested are asked to leave their
names and phone numbers in Leslie's
mailbox #1175.

MESSAGE FROM THE
REGISTRAR

·IMPORT ANT REMINDER!

Faculty evaluations are now available for
students viewing.

Registration packets have been mailed out.
If you have not received yours by now, you
should pick one up from the Registrar's
Office. Registration materials were due by
Novemb'er 16. Anything submitted after
this time have been marked late.

*VER Y IMPORT ANT*

Those students who mailed' their registration
materials had to have had their envelopes
U.S. postmarked by November 13.

Exam LD. numbers were mailed to all
students. This number should be kept
confidential as, it would be used throughout
the 1987-88 school year for all papers and
exams.

REMINDER FROM STUDENT
ACCOUNTS

All graphic charges for the fall semester
will be mailed out on Monday, November
16. Deadline for payment is December 8.
If payment is not received by this date, you
will lose your privilege to charge graphic
materials.

Your last installment on fall tuition is on
November 30. There will not a five-day
grace period for the last installment. Please
make sure you postmark your payment by
November 30. Otherwise, you will not be
permitted to sit for the final exams.

ATTENTION: ALL STUDENTS

You may no longer park on the east side of
the Hall of 70s due to construction.
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ON-CAMPUS COUNSELING

As exams get closer and anxiety heigh tens,
you may want to utilize the counseling
program. Georgea Muschel, our stress
reduction specialist, currently has time
available. If you want to talk about
relationships, family, feelings ... call us at
xl122. The service is free of charge and
strictly confidential.

FINANCIAL AID

"On November 23 & 24 and December 7 ~ 8,
the Financial Aid Office will be closed.
Staff will be off-campus attending financial
aid workshops. .

EMERGENCY STUDENT LOANS

Until further notice, all Emergency Student
Loan applications are on hold until
. February 1, 1988.

PERKINS LOAN (NDSL) RECIPIENTS

All students who accepted a Perkins Loan
(NDSL) as part of their financial aid award
must sign a promissory note before any
funds can be disbursed. Any student who
fails to sign the required promissory note
will forfeit his/her fall NDSL award.

RECONSIDERATION FOR GUARANTEED
STUDENT LOAN ELIGIBILITY

One of the most significant changes to the
Guaranteed Student Loan Program resulting
from the HigherEducation Amendments of
1986 is the requirement that all students
demonstrate financial need in order to
qualify for a Guaranteed Student Loan
(GSL). As most GSL applicants are aware,
in order to determine GSL eligibility, the
Financial Aid Office must use a need
analysis system which has been approved by
the U.S. Secretary of Education.

The impact of this need analysis system on
GSL eligibility has been considerable,
especially affecting many of Loyola's single

, and married independent students who fall
within the thirty-five percent (35%) or
greater income tax bracket. These students
were eligible for GSLs in 1986-1987, but
because of the change they are now
ineligible this 1987-1988 academic year.

In an attempt to alleviate the hardship this
may pose, those students who fall within the
above-noted tax bracket may appeal their
awards. However, students must realize that
the parameters within which the Financial
Aid Office can reevaluate are very limited
and specific. Therefore, students must be
able to demonstrate,within accepted
guidelines, that the expected family
contribution indicated on their award
letters does not accurately account for the
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expected available cash flow required to
contribute to their expected educational
expenses. To do this, the student must
provide, in writing, the following
documentation with an explanation:

-Copies of the student's two most
recent family income pay stubs (e.g., student
and spouse).

-Verification from employer of all
deductions. withheld from monthly gross
income, if not noted on pay stubs. This
must include taxes and insurance premiums.

-Verification of termination of
employment, if applicable.

-Off'icial estimates of medical,
dental, pharmaceutical, child care, and/or
car repair expenses expected to be incurred
during the school year. All verification
must be furnished by the person providing
the services.

Due to the considerable amount of staff
resources that will be required to analyze
the appeals, it is anticipated that appeals
submitted to the Financial Aid Office will
take a minimum of 35 working days for
review. Students will be notified in writing
as to whether or not the new information
will affect their GSL eligibility.

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE

The Southern California Chinese Lawyers
Association is offering two $750.09
scholarships to local Asian-American law
students. The scholarships will be awarded
on the basis of need, academic achievement
and contributions to the Chinese community.

The members of the Wives of the Bench and
Bar, Inc. are seeking scholarship applicants
for the 1988-89 academic year. The
scholarships will be based on academic
achievement, community involvement, and
financial need.

For applications and/or additional
information on the above scholarships,
please contact the Financial Aid Office.

JAP ANESE AMERICAN BAR
ASSOCIA TION: For details see the
Financial Aid bulletin board.

MEDELLAS (Medical, Dental, Legal Ladies
Society of Orange County): For details see
the Financial Aid bulletin board.

IT ALlAN AMERICAN LA WYERS
ASSOCIA TION: For details see the
Financial Aid bulletin board.

NA TIONAL ASSOCIATION OF BLACK
WOMEN ATTORNEYS, INC. (for minority
women only): For details see the Financial
Aid bulletin board.
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WORK-PROGRAM ELIGIBLE STUDENTS •

Professors Goldberg, McDermott, and
Sliskovich are in need of research assistants.
Please submit your resume to the professor _
if you are interested.

If you have been awarded federal work-
study or institutional work program (first
year students OK) and are interested in
working as a liason for the Law Review
journal staff (will train on computer),
please contact Linda Pollard, Journals Data
Coordinator, at Ext. 1081 or in Faculty
Support.

The Consumers Union's West Coast Regional
Office has six summer externship positions
-avaihrtrte-to-re-deral work-study elIgIble
students. Please see the Financial Aid
bulletin board for details.

The Office of the United States Trustee has
·two positions available to federal work-
study eligible students. Positions involve
work in Chapter 11 reorganization cases.
Please see the Financial Aid bulletin board
for details. •
As of September 30, 1987, all student time
sheets (with appropriate signatures) must be
submitted by the student on ,the 15th and
last day of each month to Lisa Agreda,
Personnel Assistant, on the first floor of the
Rains Building, Room 112. Time sheets
turned in after these dates will be processed
on the following payroll.

The State Public· Defender's Office in Los
Angeles is seeking to hire five law clerks
for the 1987-88 school year. For details see
the Financial Aid bulletin board.

The Office of the United States Attorney
for the Southern District of California
expects to utilize five to ten second or third
year law student interns in the summer of
1988. Students must work at least 16 hours
per week and may work up to 40 hours per
week. Please see the Financial Aid bulletin
board for further details.

OFFICE HOURS •
Monday & Tuesday:

10:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday & Thursday:

_ 10:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
Friday: --

CLOSED
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CAREER PLANNING AND
PLACEMENT

UPCOMING EVENTS
The OCI Flush Party scheduled for
Tuesday, November 17 from 4:00 - 6:00 p.m.
in the Student Lounge has been cancelled.

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
FIRST YEAR STUDENTS (lDI2E)
Handouts from last year's First Year Job
Search Workshops are available in the
Center.

STUDENTS WHO MAY CLERK IN NEW
YORK DURING SUMMER 1987
NYU School of Law has made information
available on "its "Summer Living In New
York" program, a combined housing and
non-credit seminar series for summer
associates. The information is available for
review in the Placement Center.

LA W CLERKING EV ALUA TIONS
Did you clerk this summer? Please help us
by filling out a "Student Evaluation of Law
Clerking Positions" form available in the
Placement Center.

PLACEMENT CENTER SUGGESTION
BOX

Does it seem like you voice your complaints
to everyone except those that need to hear.
them? The Placement Center welcomes all
constructive criticism (we like to hear good
things too!) through our anonymous
suggestion box.

NEW HOURS

The Career Planning and Placement Office
is open Monday, Wednesday and Thursday:
10:30 a.m, - 6:00 p.m.; Tuesday: 10:30 a.m. -
8:00 p.m.; Friday 10:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

SUMMER EMPLOYMENT WITH FEDERAL
AGENCIES

The 1988 Summer Legal Employment Guide
is now available for review in the Career
Planning and Placement Center. The Guide
lists summer job opportunities for law
students with. several hundred U.S.
Government and international organizations
(first-year students, i.e., first year
day /second year evening, may be eligible
for some jobs; a few will accept applications
from third year students, i.e., third year
day /fourth year evening, as well as second
year students, i.e., second year day/third
year evening).

ACT NOW FOR FALL DEADLINES!
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OCIGENERALINFORMATION
INTERVIEW EVALUATIONS

FRUSTRATED because no one wants to
hear what a horrible/great interview you
had? We do! OCI Firm Evaluation forms
are now available in the Placement Center.
Come in and put your compliments/gripes in
writing. All evaluations are kept
confidential.

JOB OFFERS

Please let us know if you have accepted an
offer as a result of on-campus interviews
for either permanent of summer
employment. Come in and inform the
Director or Associate Director. Thanks!

CLINICS

NOTICE TO ALL STUDENTS ENROLLED
IN FALL 1987 CLINICS: All timesheets for
required hours and both the student and
supervisor evaluation must be in the Clinics
Office by 10 a.m. on Wednesday, January
13, 1988. Any student who has not met this
deadline will receive a Fail grade for
his/her clinic.

NOTICE TO PROFESSOR HOBBS' FALL
1987 CRIMINAL TRIAL ADVOCACY
STUDENTS: Mike Yglecias, of the
L.A.D.A.'s office, will be interviewing for
spring placements on Tuesday, November 17.
Please read the memo which was passed out
in Prof. Hobbs class.

SUMMER INTERNSHIPS -
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE,
NEWARK STRIKE FORCE: The Newark
Strike Force is the New Jersey branch of
the Organized Crime & Racketeering
Section of the U.S. DOJ. The office consists
of seven attorneys engaged in investigation
and trial of complex, multi-defendant
organized crime cases. These positions are
open to FIRST AND SECOND YEAR
STUDENTS--there are ten openings.

Interested students should send a cover
letter, resume and writing sample to:

Jeffrey A. Bronster
Special Attorney
U.S. Dept. of Justice
Neward Strike Force
Rm 635-Federal Bldg.
Newark, NJ 07102
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THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY SCHOOL HOURS

Please ta~e ,note of the following facility usage schedule for the
Thanksgiving Day holiday:

Date Day
November 26th Thursday
November 27th Friday

November 28th Saturday

November 29th Sunday,

Facility Usage

ALL FACILITIES CLOSED
1440-Access 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
1441-Access 9:00 a.m.- 5:00 p.m.
1440-Access 9:00 a.m.-ll:00 p.m.
1441-Access 9:00 a.m.- 5:00 p.m.
1440-Access 9:00 a.m.-ll:00 p.m.
1441~Access 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

•

•
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